GLENEAGLE TALON TALK

DAY 1 — Tuesday, February 5, 2019

	THE EAGLE'S NEST IS OPEN	
Soup	Heart-warming chicken noodle	
Entrée	Charbroiled steak with fries and gravy	
Dessert	Peanut butter cheesecake	
L		

BELL SCHEDULE

	Monday	Tuesday	Wednesday	Thursday	Friday
BLOCK	EARLY DISMISSAL	CL/MPR	REGULAR	CL/MPR	REGULAR
	SCHEDULE	Grade 12	BELL SCHEDULE	Grade 12	BELL SCHEDULE

STUDENTS

*Grade 9s

Great job yesterday during immunizations! You handled yourselves responsibly in the hallways and the library. Thank you! Also, if you did not get your immunizations yesterday, you will receive yours next Monday (Feb 11th).

*Attention Mrs. Short's WEX 12 Students

Please come to a mandatory CL on Thursday, February 7th.

*Attention All Grade 11 Art Students

All grade 11 art students who are interested in taking Artistic Practice 12, formerly known as Art Careers 12, next year... There will be an important and required meeting on Wednesday Feb 6th at lunch in the Art Room 106 with Ms. Croft.

*Waffles! Get Your Waffles!

Hot waffles will be available TODAY, tomorrow and Thursday at the Kiosk at lunch time. \$5 without toppings, \$6 - \$7 with toppings.

*Attention Peer Tutors

 $Peer Tutors \ are \ reminded \ of \ the \ training \ session \ they \ must \ attend \ in \ room \ 223 \ at \ lunch \ today.$

*Travis Maciak

Travis Maciak – please see Mrs. Chan in the office today for a pick-up.

*Grade 12s - Want a Scholarship?

If you are a grade 12 student who has faced significant adversity and would like to apply for the Cmolik scholarship, see Ms. Austman in the counselling area ASAP. This scholarship can help with up to \$35,000 for your post-secondary education starting this fall. Also look in February in the Financial Aid section of Ms. Austman's career centre website.

Attention All Art Students from Semester 1

If you have artwork on display, or you left behind artwork from semester one, please stop by the art room (room 106) any time this week to pick it up. Artwork that is not picked up by the end of the week may be disposed of.

Grade 12

Attention grade 12s! Yet another reminder that your Career Life Connections assignments are due on February 19th! If you haven't started these assignments please do so ASAP! You also need 30 hours of paid or volunteer work that is not related to course credits. Check your CLC12 app notifications before the special CL today for another send of the "How to Guide".

Math Tutors

Grade 11 or 12 tutors needed for Grade 9 Math Camp – Block 5 Mon/Wed or Tues/Thurs ~ see Ms. Jackman or Ms. Lewis in Room 119.

Career Life Connections

Attention GRADE 12s! Your Career Life Connections assignments are due February 19th! Please ensure you complete your assignments via Microsoft Teams and OneNote. See your CLC12 teacher if you have any questions. Completing these assignments and your Capstone Project which is on April 15th is a GRADUATION REQUIREMENT!

Customized Learning (CL) Instructional Time

SOME COMMON UNDERSTANDINGS FOR STUDENTS

- CL is classroom instructional time
- Students MUST BE in a current teacher's classroom.
- Students MUST arrive on time and stay in a classroom for the full CL period.
- When the "LIBRARY FULL" sign is out, please respect it and go to a classroom. Students MUST BE working on school work or silent reading.
- During CL time the MPR will be an available learning space for a designated grade. This designation will rotate each week
 allowing each grade level an opportunity to work individually or in small groups on classroom learning activities. For the first 2
 weeks of semester 2 the MPR is available only to grade 12 students. After that, it will be on a one week rotation for each
 grade.

Registration for AP Exams will be February 20-March 8 (8:00am-3:00pm) – no late registrations will be accepted! Please see the TALON Talks and the Gleneagle My School Day App under the "AP Exam" Channel for more information.

- 1) Each exam will cost \$150.00 and there are no refunds if students choose to not take the exam.
- 2) AP exams which will take place Monday May 6 to Friday May 17. Go to https://apcentral.collegeboard.org/courses/exam-dates-and-fees for a schedule of the exams.
- 3) Students must register with Mrs. Chan in the office and can pay by cash or cheque only (cheques payable to Gleneagle Secondary). Note, SD43 Students not enrolled at Gleneagle must pay by cash, no cheques accepted. Only SD43 students can write AP Exams at Gleneagle Secondary.
- 4) Pre-registration Information booklets on the AP exams will be available upon registration.
- 5) Pre-registration meetings are mandatory and dates will be provided at multiple times, with notice prior to the exams. Any students wanting to take language exam MUST attend the online pre-registration session to set up their online exam (only one session will be offered for language exam pre-registration with notice). Again, more information will be provided once all registrations are finalized. For further information, please email Ms. Potter-Smith at cpottersmith@sd43.bc.ca

Graduated Licensing Program Presentation Information

ICBC and SD43 are cohosting a FREE presentation for parents and students on the graduated licensing program.

The event is on Feb. 19th at Terry Fox Theatre at 7:00pm. Please share with your parent community. Registration is required and there is a link provided on the flyer. There will also be multilingual driver examiners available for questions.

CLUBS

*STEAM Club

The first session of STEAM Club is tomorrow, Wednesday, after block 5 in Room 208. This session is mandatory for the club members and it takes one hour to complete our tasks.

*Debating Success!

Congratulations to Gleneagle's debate team for a successful tournament at the Lower Mainland East Regional Championships. Our Senior team, Lauryn L. and Yu Wen Z., placed FIRST at the tournament, bringing home the winning trophy! Also a big shoutout to our Junior team, Grace K. and Valeria Z., for placing ninth out of 40 teams! Both our senior and junior teams will advance to the Provincial Championships! We wish both teams the best of luck!

Kickboxing Club

Kickboxing Club is restarting and taking in new students as well! Consent forms are available in the office. No experience required. First practice is Thursday Feb 14th. Practices are on Tuesdays and Thursdays at 3:45pm in Gym C.

Grade 9 Math Camp

Monday-Thursday Block 5, Rm 119. Come for homework help, leave when done. Talk to your Math teacher for more details.

SPORTS

*Senior Girls Basketball

In their last game of the season, the Senior Girls basketball team played one of the top two teams in the league at LA Matheson. The girls played their best game of the season in a very hard fought encounter, taking the game to overtime with a last minute basket to tie the score. Unfortunately, the girls were not able to pull ahead in overtime, ending the game behind by 44 – 47. Congratulations to our graduating seniors, Maeve, Pan, Liz, Anaita and Danni for finishing the season strong. Pan led all scorers in the game with 23 points, Liz chipped in with 9 points, Danni had two 3 points baskets, with Megan rounding out the scoring with 5 points for your Talons. Strong efforts on defense from Ashley, Megan, and Danni. GO TALONS!

*Senior Boys' Basketball

The Senior Boys basketball team play their vital playoff game tonight at 4:15pm at Riverside Secondary. Their opponent will be Pinetree. The winner of this game qualifies for the Fraser Valley Regional tournament. All staff and students are encouraged to come to Riverside today at 4pm to cheer on the boys in this crucial game.

*Attention Girls Soccer Players

This week's practice will be postponed until Wednesday, February 13th at 3:30pm at the Gleneagle grass field. If you have block 5, please come right after. If you have any questions. see Mrs. Short in Portable 1 or email her at tshort@sd43.bc.ca

*Attention All Mountain Bikers

If you are interested in joining and racing for the District Mountain Bike Team, please contact Mr Stromgren at jstromgren@sd43.bc.ca

*Attention All Badminton Players

This is a reminder that we have practice at 7:00 AM Wednesday morning. See you all there!

Girls' Rugby

We have already started practising this week. If you are interested in coming out, please see Mr Quinto (PE OFFICE) or Ms Cooper (Room 114).

Rugby – The Game They Play in Heaven!

All boys in grades 9 – 12 who consider themselves athletes and are interested in playing Rugby this year, there will be a BIG Rugby meeting meeting in Room 121 on Wednesday February 6th at lunch time.

CAREER RESOURCE

*SFU Applications

SFU people will be in the Library Computer Lab at lunch today to talk about completing your applications. Any students are welcome to attend.

Career Announcements

Announcements from Ms. Austman, your Post-Secondary and Career Advisor, are on our Gleneagle Career Centre website – http://www.sd43.bc.ca/school/gleneagle/ProgramsServices/career/Pages/default.aspx.

Also, SUBSCRIBE to the Career Centre channel of the APP!

Opportunities All information here:

https://www.sd43.bc.ca/school/gleneagle/ProgramsServices/career/Pages/Opportunities.aspx

- Feb. 9th Film & Animation Open House Bosa Centre, Capilano U., North Van
- June 28-30 Ocean Heroes Bootcamp Take action against ocean plastic pollution!
- Did you know you can Spend a Day at BCIT with a current student in your program of interest?

Volunteer

Volunteer at PedalHeads, Evergreen Cultural Centre, Port Moody Arts Centre, SFU Summer Camp, Port Moody Library Book Buddies. DETAILS HERE:

http://www.sd43.bc.ca/school/gleneagle/ProgramsServices/career/Pages/EmploymentVolunteering.aspx

Scholarships

Many scholarships with due dates in January and February listed on Career Centre Financial Aid page (click on the month to open the lists): https://www.sd43.bc.ca/school/gleneagle/ProgramsServices/career/Pages/Fimancial-Aid.aspx

Upcoming Post-Secondary Visits in Library Computer Lab:

• Feb. 12th at lunch - SFU School of Interactive Arts & Technology (SIAT) Presentation http://www.sfu.ca/siat/undergraduate/prospective-students.html

University of Alberta

Grade 11s! Get a paid weekend at the University of Alberta May 24-26 – apply by February 10th at uab.ca/boarding

STAY GOLDEN GLENEAGLE!